County officials regroup on landfill

Officials are taking something of a time out in their quest for a solid waste landfill site.

'I think it's time we reassessed a

"I'll think it's time we reassessed as 'few things' emplained Roy Revold, 'chairman of the Galiand County 'Baard of Commissioners' Frustra-tions have been building and we Limist talk some things over. L''Rewold, a Rochester Republican, 'frâdac his assessment after schedu-ling a meeting between county com-missioners and members of the Landilli Siting Advisory Committee (LSAC), that for the last year or so has been searching for a site for a county-owned landilli to reportedly meet municipal dumping demands for 40 years.

meet municipal dumping demanas for 40 years.
He scheduled the meeting after "Ardath Regan, chairwoman of the "EAG, complained she and others on "the committee felt they were "deal-ing with half truths" when talking to residents about the site selection "Drocessa.

p-process,

y...."People are frightened," Regan
gaid Tuesday at a meeting of the
planning and building committee of
the board of commissioners. "We
can't deal in half-truths and we've
out to be more people oriented," she

vice center.

"We're going to air things out," and Rewold. 'And we want members of the LSAC to realize they are dioing a good pib and we (commissioners) are behind them 100 person of the LSAC to realize they are chaltperson and a member of the planning and building committee, said the joint session — preceding the regular LSAC meeting — is a good idea.

"Ardath Regan has her ear to the feel," said McConnell, a Bipomfield Hills Republican. "We should listen to what she has to say."

Hills Republican. "We should listen to what she had to say. Regan said plenty at Tuesday's subcommittee meeting. She complained that individual county commissioners — and some state representatives — were meeting privately with individual residents, thereby undermining the LSAC.

At one meeting in Highland Township Monday, almost 2,000 angry residents attended a LSAC meeting and complained about the process used to select possible landfill sites and the consulting company that has been advising county officials.

Regan defended the consulting

company — Rogers, Golden & Halpern of Philadelphia — but is asking
county officials to approve "walking
inspections" at each of the five altes
under consideration for the
proposed landfill are:

Official Township, 1,047 acres
west of M-24 on both sides of Oak
out of Fish Lake and east of Hickory Ridge Road.

Highland Township, 616 acres south of M-59 and west of Newberry Road.
 The on-site inspections — expected to coat about \$50,000 — would in-clude biologists, geologists and other specialists in addition to government officials, Regan said.
 County officials have taken Re-gan's request under advisement.



She's taking the heat

She has been a member of the Village Council of Holly for three years prior to being elected president — roughly the equivalent of village mayor — about 10 years ago.

Besides serving on various com-mittees at the village level — in-cluding the planning commission

Oakland County Solid Waste Task Force.

In 1981 she was appointed by Gov, James Blanchard to the Mich-igan Toxie Substance Control Com-mission, the state agency that beips determine which toxic waste sites will be selected for cleanup under the federal Seperfund, a billion doi-lar pool used to cleanup environ-mental waste sites.

Rezan la also vice bresident of

the Michigan Muolcipal League.
A native of Cincinntii, Onio, Regan said she lived in various parts of the country before twice moving to Michigan. The first time was in 1968 when she lived in Livonia. The second was in the mid 1976 when she moved to Holly.
"I was a Goneral Motors engineer and so is my husband."

Her husband, Frank, is an engineer with the G.M. Truck and Bus Division in Pontinc.

Federal, county money goes for airport addition

An Oakland County committee and office of the county of th

to the sum involved."
"We do it all the time," agreed commissioner Dennis Aaron, D-Oak Park, with a wry smile.

Fark, with a wry smile.

THE COMMITTEE kicked back to the board's informal "leadership" a proposal to hire Kevin Oelfner as senior analyst in the board's own program and operations evaluation office.

"We need someone for the budget process, starting Oct. 1," said finance committee chairman G. William Caddell, R. Walled Lake, appearing before the government committee. "I've been requesting this three or four years."

But commissioner Tom Law, R. West Bloomfield, was bothered by the short notice of the appointment and the speed with which it was taked up.

efup.

"Usually you announce a position, take applications, and then hire," said Law. "Here we're going to fill a position and hire somebody all at once. At least, let's open it up and post it somewhere."

Le the and the general yoverners.

post it somewhere."

In the end, the general government committee voted to send the plan back to the board's leadership group — chairman, vice chairman, and two caucus chairmen — with a suggestion to review the job description and decide whether to advertise.

time campaign manager for now-Sen. Doug Cruce, R-Troy.
Caddell said more staff is needed because James Brenian, who directs the board's programs and operations evaluation office, is spending much of his time to Oakland's new \$1 bil-lion solid waste program.
Aaron agreed with Law's objec-tions to filling the post without ad-vertising, adding it should be under the merit system and not a political appointment.

the merit system and not a political appointment.

"I'm disturbed by what I've seen in the last year. We have a lot to gain by keeping the merit system clean," Aaron said.

But commissioner Don Blabop, R-

But commissioner Don Bisbop, R-Rochester, a former state senator, said the job ahould be political be-cause "staffs for legislative bodies have enormous power. To lock them (appointees) in when they could be advocating different policies (from elected legislators) — that's intoler-able."

able."

THE COMMITTEE without debale accepted a \$1.8 million Federal Aviation Administration grant for a new building at the Oakland-Pontiac Airport in Waterford Township.

It will be used for an airport rescue fireflighting and maintenance building and service road.

"The (current) maintenance building is from the '90s," said J. David Vander-Veen, manager of county airports. "It's in the wrong location, they told us. The Michigan Aeronautics commission took bids and Wednesday."

The entire project will cost \$1.8 million, with the \$200,000 county match coming from credits from previous projects. No new county match coming from credits from previous projects. No new county control of the project will cost \$1.8 million, with the \$200,000 county match coming from credits from previous projects. No new county control of the project is one of several improvements scheduled for 1989 at Oakland-Pontice Airport.

Others are asbector removal and

suggestion to review the job descrip-tion and decide whether to advertise.

THE LEADERSHIP had proposed
Oeffner. Since 1997, Oeffner had been ingham County's small business grants coordinator and a oneloss grants coordinator and a one-

County eyes credit for recycling items

An Oakland County committee is studying a state bill that would give a tax credit to companies that recy-cle trash into new products. "I'm not ready to jump on this to-day" said commissioner Richard Starritt, R-Millord, chairman of the

Sharitt, R-Millord, chairman of the rounty board's general government formittee.

The panel will wait until Oct. 2 to take up state Schate Bill 440, aimed at stimulating market demand for recycled materials.

AS INTRODUCED by Sen. Dan DeGow, B-Port Huron, the bill would allow coupsains to deduct 15 percent of the cost of buying recyclable material from their single businessi (ax (SBT) bills. As amended, however, the bill would allow juit a temporary deduction from the SBT bill, then require the company to pay the state Treasury back at one-tent of the amount per year.

"The reason the payback is there is to provide low-interest loam to private incinerators," said L. Jean

Willoughby, the county's state grants coordinator.
The state Treasury Department feared a less of revenue from a tax credit, she said.
The county board's planning and building committee took a look at the bill and decided it disliked the payback section, said Joe Mullen, the board's legislative agent.

TO RECEIVE a loan or tax credit, a taxpayer would have to buy recy-cled waste and use it in the manufac-ture of a new product.

Examples are the use of old news-print as insulation and lawn mulch, the recycling of broken glass as new glass, and the melting down of old plastic into highway signs.

A company that spent \$1,000 to buy such trash and manufacture new products could claim a SBT credit of \$150.

"The 15-percent credit is effectively a net price cut for firms that purchase recyclable material," read an analysis of SB 440 by Gary Wolfram, professor of political economy at Hillsdale College.

